City of Sedona

Public Works Department
102 Roadrunner Drive Sedona, AZ 86336
(928) 204-7111 - Fax: (928) 282-5348

This project was not initially included in the Transportation Master Plan. However,
based on continued observation and the development of the Uptown Parking Garage
and Transit Hub locations, staff believes an improved intersection at the new Forest
extension and Ranger extension will provide congestion relief benefit. The image
above is a concept of what a potential roundabout at the project location may look
like. The project will also include a new bus lane on SR 89A and modifications to the
Brewer Road roundabout.

Status: Kimley-Horn is under contract to complete a study to determine what the
preferred intersection alternative will be. The study will also identify how the Brewer
roundabout may be changed and will include additional traffic modeling to quantify
expected congestion relief benefits from these and other downstream improvements
for southbound SR 179 through the Schnebly Hill roundabout. The study is expected
to kick off in May, now that the Brewer/Ranger intersection alternative has been
finalized.

For a copy of this update, or updates for other projects, visit the projects website at:
www.sedonaaz.gov/CIP.

Project Status

FY22 CIP Update

KEY FEATURES:

Consultant: Kimley-Horn
Contractor: TBD
Timing: January 2022 — June 2024

Construction Challenges:

e Adjacent grades
e Proximity to Soldier Wash

e Public access to Brewer Road

Project Manager:

Kurtis Harris, PE

(928) 203-5059
KHarris@SedonaAZ.gov

City Engineer:
J. Andy Dickey, PE

(928) 203-5039
ADickey@SedonaAZ.gov

$ FY22 Project Budget: $67,000
Total Project Budget: $2,949,300

June 2022

Project Phase

% Completion
0%
0%

Study
Construction

Completion Date

June 2022
TBD
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